Earliest reference of any kind to Stanley being Assistant to the Principal is February 1930.

At no time before that was he ever in any connection whatever with admn. even unofficially; in fact he was one of the professors seldom appearing in the principal's Office.

August 14, 1930.

Sir Arthur refuses his offer to become Assistant to

Principal on grounds of lack of money; large deficit.

August 22, 1930.

Mr. George McDonald says no obstacle; he has found a donor to pay Stanley's salary but this donor insists on being anonymous. (It was only after Stanley had left that Sir Arthur was informed the donor was Miss McLennan, whose affairs Mr. McDonald managed)

October 20, 1930.

Exec. Com. recommend to Board his appointment as
Assistant TO the Principal

He had tried hard for some other title but Sir Arthur was adamant.

December 1, 1930.

He is appointed by Board as Assistant TO the Principal.

At same meeting Sir Arthur granted leave of absence to go to India as government representative.

January, 1931 (I think) negotiations with Dalhousie begin.

April 23, 1931 Sir Arthur returns

July 10, 1931. Stanley resigns, to accept Dalhousie Presidency.

Nov. 30, 1933. Death of Sir Arthur.

ALL THROUGH HIS CONNECTION WITH PRINCIPAL'S OFFICE OF EIGHT MONTHS HE RETAINED HIS PROFESSORSHIP OF GREEK.

When his appointment at Dalhousie was announced it appeared in the Halifax papers and in Saturday Night that he was Assistant Principal and was made to look as if he had been this for some time but Sir Arthur let it go uncontradicted; he was glad he had gone and he hoped he would be successful down there.